
Board of Directors Meeting, Executive team Summary-July 11, 2024  

Medical Director Report: 

 The medical team completed annual performance reviews last month. 

 We have a medical student, Anders, from Norway (attending medical school in Hungary) 
shadowing our providers this week. 

 High school intern, Jennifer, has been working with the medical assistants over the past 
month. 

Operations Director Report: 

 Three new employees, Gabby Espinoza (Dental Hygienist), Linda Mendoza (Front desk 
receptionist) and Suzie (Dental Assistant) have started working with us. 

 The Federal Torte Claims Act (FTCA) deeming application was submitted with only 

two minor corrections that were returned.  
 Juan Perez and Juan Quiroz resigned and Crist Perez is on leave. 

 We have restructured staffing to fill a gap in front-desk leadership. Rubi Castillo-
Saldana will take on front-desk supervision. She will continue to supervise medical 

records and conduct CalFresh applications. We will look to train a new staff member 

on CalFresh enrollment and MediCal assistance. 
 Our billing consultant, Kelly Maldonado rescheduled her visit and now will be onsite 

in August to support workflow and training for providers on coding. 

 There are three high-school Ed foundation interns with us this summer. 1 in admin, 1 
in dental and 1 in medical. 
 

Executive Director Report: 

 While I was away, there were two positive changes that came from the state. 1. 
Acupuncture was added back as a covered benefit to the state budget and 2. The 

navigator grant was reinstated.  

 The state released a late June notice that they may postpone enforcement of the 

minimum wage increase to October or January. This is not final. Since we have 
communicated with staff that raises will occur in July, we are sticking with that 
schedule for minimum wage increases as well.  

 The Behavioral Health Service Expansion grant was submitted. 

 The all-staff retreat will take place on September 10th. Lori Lewis will facilitate for us. 

Harvest fest will take place on October 22nd. Please mark your calendars. 

 Still no news from HUD on the 400K, although I did connect Jared Huffman’s team in, 
and they are following up with HUD and got the response “we are working on it”. 
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